LIVERPOOL DISABLED SUPPORTERS ASSSOCIATION

COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES

FRIDAY 5TH DECEMBER 2014 1.00PM

COMMITTEE ATTENDING

Samantha Brookes, Ste Cuddy, Steve Evans, Leigh Hawksworth (Ticketing), David Higham Tommy Hutchinson, Jeanette Evans, Michelle Kirk (EIA), Ian Littlewood, David Smith.
 APOLOGIES
Keith Graham (Chairperson).
MATTERS ARISING FROM LAST MINUTES
· The light in the entrance to Stanley Park Car Park was repaired but is now out of order again. We suspect vandalism may be to blame. The Social Secretary is to follow this up again.
· The pot hole in the same area has still not been repaired.
· Christmas cards have been purchased and selected people and organisations will be recipients. 
TICKETING UPDATE
· All Premier League home games up to and including New Year’s Day have been sold out.
· There are still a number of wheelchair bays available for the Basel game.
· There is now a new telephone number for disabled enquiries (not ticket sales) 0151 264 2500.
EIA UPDATE
· The police have been informed that officers cannot use the disabled toilet leading to PK9 or indeed any disabled toilet unless they are deemed as having a disability.
· The latest Podcast has been approved by the club and will now be available on the LDSA webpage.

· The padding around the goalposts during Champions League games is a requirement of UEFA.

· The ceremony for the opening of the Changing Places toilet is due to take place prior to the start of the Sunderland home game.

· The club have now renewed their membership with Level Playing Field.

· The Social Secretary is to book the lounges for the LDSA committee meetings for next year.
· The EIA is to look into why the low countered bar in the Anfield Road does not sell soft drinks, only alcohol.

· There was a problem encountered by candidates applying for the Disabled Representative position on the Supporters Committee whereby, there was a short timeout in the section where the candidate gave their reason to be elected.

· We realised that the cut-off date for the Christmas Party applications was too late, as members were unaware whether they had been successful in getting their tickets so close to the date of the event.
MEMBERSHIP
· Membership numbers are 189 to date.
AOB
· Samantha suggested we have a Communications and Development Officer who can highlight the work of the LDSA to local businesses and organisations. She was duly appointed to this position.
· Samantha arranged to distribute an initial 250 Business cards between the Committee that she had printed.
NEXT MEETING
· Friday 9th January 2015. The relevant lounge has already been booked.
If any members have any queries or comments about these minutes, please feel free to contact us by E-mailing LDSA@liverpoolfc.com or by contacting us on our LDSA telephone number 07592 839 931. All calls will be either answered or your message recorded. The membership secretary will attempt to respond to all calls as soon as possible.
